
March Union Meeting Summary 

• Leaking air bottles are an ongoing safety concern that is being addressed. Members are 
encouraged to continue reporting. 

• Peer support is available for any issues member face. Please reach out to a peer support 
member of your choosing if you’re experiencing any issues.  

• The legislative session has ended. Thank you to President Jack Tidrow and the PFFU for their 
hard work.  

• Multiple members are heading to Seattle to participate in the stairclimb benefitting the 
Leukemia and Lymphoma Society. If you would like to donate, follow the link below:  
https://www.llswa.org/site/TR/LLSWA/llswaFF?team_id=72497&pg=team&fr_id=1711 

• Members encouraged to sign up for PAC. 
• PFFU Convention will be April 27-29. Delegates are being finalized and details will be 

forthcoming.  
• The audit is ongoing and recommendations from the audit committee are being implemented.  
• The Local 81 budget is currently being finalized. 
• Pancake Breakfast will be May 14 and benefit Burn Camp. Details will be forthcoming.  
• New inventory has come in for Local 81 apparel.  
• Skaggs online portal is still being developed.  
• Labor Management discussed.  
• Committee reports given.  
• Members are reminded to document incidents fully and accurately.  
• Vacation Draw Poll Results- 53 for virtual, 19 in person.  
• Tier II informational pamphlet link: 

https://www.urs.org/Content/documents/byfilename/%7CPublic%20Web%20Documents%7CU
RS%7CDB%7CHighlights%7CTier2PSFF%7C%7Capplication%7Cpdf/ 
 

The next Union meeting will be on April 12, 2022 at 9 AM at Firefighters Credit Union. Please come to 
YOUR Union meeting.  
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